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SVP Student and Community Engagement

AGENDA ITEM: Consideration of Approval of Four Facility Namings in 
Connection with Major Gifts

DISCUSSION: Board Policy CLA (Local) details the policy of the 
philanthropic naming opportunity program with assistance 
from the Collin College Foundation.  The policy states that 
the Board has authority to name facilities to “honor a 
person who has made an exceptional contribution to the 
College District” or to “honor a substantial benefactor of the 
College District.”  This program has been very attractive to 
major gift donors, and four major gifts are presented in this 
item for formal approval by the Board.

Texas Health Plano, Texas Health Allen, and Texas Health 
Frisco are very generous supporters of the Collin College 
Foundation in addition to their collaboration as clinic 
partners.  As part of the recognition for their generosity, it is 
recommended that the Board approves naming the first-
floor student lounge in the Frisco Campus Health Sciences 
building the Texas Health Resources Student Lounge for a 
renewable period of five years to begin upon building 
opening.

The Rotary Club of McKinney Sunrise has created a 
significant scholarship endowment supporting McKinney 
students.  To honor their long-time student support and 
most recent commitment, it is recommended that the 
Board approves the naming of the McKinney Campus 
Center as the Rotary Club of McKinney Sunrise Student 
Center for a renewable period of five years.

In conjunction with the Princeton Police Department, the 
Princeton Community Development Corporation has 
approved the creation of the Officer Nancy Dominguez 
Memorial Scholarship.  To recognize the gift and honor the 
memory of Officer Dominguez, who died in April 2024, it is 
recommended that the Board approves a five-year, 
renewable naming of the Officer Nancy Dominguez Law 
Enforcement Classroom, Room 214, at the Public Safety 
Training Center.



Hilti, Inc. has renewed an additional five-year commitment 
of cash and in-kind donations to support Collin College’s 
Construction Management Program and its students.  In 
honor of this renewed support, it is recommended that the 
Board approves the continuation of naming rights for five 
years for the Hilti Tool Innovation Lab, Room C-109, at the 
Technical Campus.

DISTRICT PRESIDENT’S The District President recommends the naming of the 
RECOMMENDATION: Texas Health Resources Student Lounge at the Frisco 

Campus Health Sciences building, the Rotary Club of 
McKinney Sunrise Student Center at the McKinney 
Campus, the Officer Nancy Dominguez Law Enforcement 
Classroom at the Public Safety Training Center, and 
continuing the Hilti Tool Innovation Lab naming at the 
Technical Campus each for a period of five years in 
accordance with Board Policy CLA (Local).

SUGGESTED MOTION: “Mr. Chairman, I make a motion that the Board of Trustees 
of Collin County Community College District approves the 
naming of the Texas Health Resources Student Lounge at 
the Frisco Campus Health Sciences building, the Rotary 
Club of McKinney Sunrise Student Center at the McKinney 
Campus, the Officer Nancy Dominguez Law Enforcement 
Classroom at the Public Safety Training Center, and 
continuing the Hilti Tool Innovation Lab naming at the 
Technical Campus each for a period of five years in 
accordance with Board Policy CLA (Local).”

 


